
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

June 12, 2023
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 10th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Community members Phill Zimmerman and Herold Hudson were also present.    
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the consent agenda.   Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* May 8th Minutes

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 4196-4213 in the amount of $10,265.03
* Payroll Check #’s 4192-4195 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,670.13
Correspondence:  A brochure from a consultant.
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Advisory Committee – Commissioner Thomson has scheduled another advisory committee meeting for June 14th at 6:30 p.m.  He is planning on educating any new members, taking suggestions and getting any consensus from the group going forward.  
Training Requirement – There was a brief discussion on training requirements.  Tabled again until next month.

Mobilization Policy – Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the policy with the ambulance added to the apparatus section.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Facilities Request – Secretary Berg has received many requests for the volunteers to use the room for various events and requested a new cost structure added to the facilities use policy for their use.  The commissioners tabled until next month.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume.  We have responded to 138 calls so far this year.
New Business:  
EMS Levy Survey – There was a conversation about there being no representation for fire districts with EMS.  Chief Berg will write a letter and have Commissioner McMahan review it.  Commissioner McMahan would also like to talk to the other county commissioners about this issue.

Station 2 Pressure Washing – Chief Berg asked about having the roof pressure washed at Station 2.  The commissioners all agreed that it was a good idea.  

Chief’s Report:  
· Both brush trucks are having issues.

· A dry season is being predicted.
· Six firefighters completed the new red card class.  Four completed the refresher.

· The new door prop is being delivered tomorrow.  Firefighter Dugger was able to get it donated.

· The Association is ordering a blanket for lithium car batteries.

· Several firefighters spent the weekend overhauling the old station before the Helitac crew gets here.

· He attended a class about ballot measures and met with the instructor afterwards.  He got a lot of good feedback on how we could proceed with a new ballot measure.
Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: N/A
Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


